
   

October 19, 2020  Page 1 

 

 

VILLAGE OF PALMYRA BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

REGULAR MEETING 

October 19, 2020           6:30 p.m. 

 

 

ROLL CALL:  Present: Mayor Husk, Trustees Luke, Nolan, Perry and Warters  

 

GUESTS:  Michael Boesel, Town of Palmyra, Highway Superintendent 

  Patrick Nicoletta, MRB Engineering, Senior Project Manager 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE   

 

PRESENTATION REGARDING TERMINAL WALL GRANT PROJECT:  

M. Boesel stated he, P. Nicoletta, and Trustee Luke have had conference calls to get this 

project moving again. Since NY is in a financial crunch, they are attempting to fast track 

construction to get the project done before 5 year expiration date of the grant. Janet from 

NYS Canal Corp told them to move forward quickly so grant money isn’t taken away. 
 

P. Nicoletta distributed and gave overview of updated Wall, Dock and Trail 

improvements plans (on file at Village Hall) to the board. The plans are to expand Park 

Drive to the East, expand gutter with catch basin to facilitate drainage, construct an 8 

foot wide floating dock attached to the stationary dock bank and by gangway on the 

other side. This way it is anchored at both locations. The project also includes a  

sidewalk addition along the north side of Park Drive to continue to other side of Route 

21 bridge. Instead of new terminal wall, the current terminal wall will be rehabbed and a 

new cap put on. Electrical substation will be relocated further to the East. An 8 foot wide 

stone dust trail will continue along Route 21 to Breens parking lot. Site amenities, signs, 

lights are throughout project.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

M. Boesel applied for permits in 2017 and 2018 but DEC held up saying they weren’t 

building hardscape walls along canal. At that point M. Boesel had to go back to drawing 

board. Janet from Canal Corp met them in the field and suggested using part of canal’s 

700 foot terminal wall. They are letting us use 300 foot on Western half. 

SEQR must be approved again as work scope has changed.  

Trustee Luke asked what needs to be done to move forward. P. Nicoletta informed board 

that Janet from NYS Canal Corp needs application submittal as soon as possible with 

SEQR. The DEC no jurisdiction so they are no longer a factor. Regional DOT has issued 

permit. Plans have been submitted to State Historical Parks and he is hoping to hear 

determination in the next week or two. Army Corp of Engineers needs application of 

permit that P. Nicoletta will get out this week, the only piece they are reviewing is the 

floating dock. MRB will send in $25 application fee for NYS Canal Corp permit and bill 

us. 

M. Boesel said most of work will be done in house. 

P. Nicoletta distributed and reviewed SEQR with board (SEQR on file at Village Hall)  
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APPROVE RESOLUTION FOR CANAL SIDE IMPROVEMENTS AND TRAIL:    

Motion was made by Trustee Luke, seconded by Trustee Nolan. Roll call vote. Mayor 

Husk, aye: Trustee Luke, aye: Trustee Nolan, aye: Trustee Perry, aye: Trustee Warters, 

aye. 5 ayes, CARRIED. 
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REGULAR MEETING  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   Motion was made by Trustee Nolan, seconded by 

Trustee Warters to approve the minutes from October 5, 2020. Vote, 4 ayes.  CARRIED.  

 

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACT: Motion was made by Trustee Warters, seconded by 

Trustee Luke to approve payment of Abstract 5B, vouchers 427-466 for $26,794.15. 

Vote, 4 ayes.  CARRIED. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION 

Mayor Husk responded to both emails regarding traffic complaints on West Jackson 

Street. The complainants suggested speed bumps, stop signs or a speed limit sign.  Sgt. 

Baker has increased his patrol in the area and pulled over a few drivers reminding them 

that it is a residential area. Trustee Luke suggested more of flashing speed limit signs 

that reflect the speed you are going. Trustee Mayor Husk wants to meet with Chief 

Smith and M. Boesel to look into the cost of replaceable speed bumps.  

 

TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Trustee Luke - No report 

Trustee Nolan - Monthly operation report for waste water (On file at Village Hall)     

During Trustee Nolan’s report, M. Boesel informed board there was a break on raw 

water line on Johnson Street last Friday (10/16). Overtime was used to get this done. 

Trustee Nolan needs to speak to WCWSA to find out the prices per foot for replacement 

and the determination of where is the worst section. He feels the worst section is East 

Foster extension but how far do we go from there. M. Boesel would like to meet with 

Trustee Nolan, Marty Aman (WCWSA) and Jason Monroe (WCWSA) to discuss 

options for replacement. 

Trustee Perry - No report 

Trustee Warters - No report   

Attorney Williams - No report 

Mayor Husk- Reached out to Deb Klemann and Dave Borland asking their membership 

at the American Legion to look at new LED lights on flagpole. The membership is very 

pleased and thanked the board for their patriotism.  

Mayor Husk is currently collecting information and interested participants for the Police 

Reform and Reinvention Collaborative. So far 10 people are currently interested in the 

collaborative. 

 

RESOLUTION TO CREATE CAPITAL PROJECT FOR WASTE WATER 

TREATMENT PLANT (H-14):  Motion was made by Trustee Nolan, seconded by 

Trustee Luke to establish a capital project for the debt service on the new Waste Water 

Treatment Plant. Vote, 4 ayes. CARRIED 

 

CERTIFIED RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE THE RELEVY OF UNPAID 

VILLAGE TAXES TO TOWN AND COUNTY:  Motion was made by Trustee 

Nolan, seconded by Trustee Warters  to relevy any unpaid Village taxes as of October 

31, 2020 to the County for collection with the Town and County taxes. Votes, 4 ayes. 

CARRIED 

 

OPENING OF PARK AND CLUB ROOMS:  Rooms will remain closed until further 

notice. Decision to reopen is tabled until future board meetings. 

 

CLEANER:  Trustee Luke recommending hiring applicant, Jennifer LaFountain after 

speaking to her reference, Patty Burditt. Cleaner will be paid $435 per month. Motion 

was made by Trustee Luke and seconded by Trustee Warters. Vote, 4 ayes.  CARRIED.   

 

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion was made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Warters 

to adjourn at 7:14 p.m. Vote, 4 ayes. CARRIED.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 Rebecca Wetherby 

                   Clerk Treasurer  


